JOHNS DISPOSAL SERVICE
BULK ITEMS COLLECTION LIST
Town of Sugar Creek

Dear Residents,

As many of you are aware, bulk items collection provided by Johns Disposal, our Garbage &
Recycling hauler is serviced on a call-in basis. Residents of the Town of Sugar Creek must call
Johns Disposal at 262-473-4700 to schedule a collection and may do so up to one time per month.
This program is designed for municipal solid waste and is intended to help homeowners dispose
of items which are commonly purchased and do not fit in your 96-gallon BROWN cart which is
serviced weekly. This program is not intended for the following: a complete barn / home
cleanout, major construction projects, tenant evictions or other projects which create excessive
yards and / or tons of garbage waste, business waste generated at or disposed of at the home.
This program is intended to assist homeowners with the following items, which have been
separated into three categories:

1. Bulk Garbage:

- Extra Bagged Garbage

- Light Construction Debris (must be contained in 32-gallon containers and weigh no more than
60 Ibs. — no limit on number of cans)

- Furniture (Couches, tables, chairs, TV stands, etc.)

- Carpet (cut in 4 foot lengths, tied and bundled - no limit on bundles)

2. Bulk Recycling:

- Flattened cardboard boxes

- White Goods (appliances, Freon appliances, hot water heaters, etc.)

- Tires (up to 2 per collection, no more than 8 per year) - tractor tires must be quartered
- Drain Oil / Antifreeze — must be sealed in 1 gallon or larger containers

- Automotive Batteries

3. items Not Included
- Loose Construction Material (full sheets of drywall, full 2x4’s, material not contained in 32-
gallon containers, etc.)

- Shingles

- Electronics

- Hazardous, toxic or infectious materials

- Yard Waste / Brush

*All bulk items must be manageable by one person.
**All items must be placed at the curb by 6am on the contracted service day. Bulk items will not
be collected on a trailer or other platform.
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